
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       

February 4th, 2025 

 

Hon. Joanne Cunningham, Chairwoman 

Albany County Legislature 

112 State St. Rm. 710 

Albany, NY 12207 

 

Dear Chairwoman Cunningham: 

 

This request is to amend the agreement with Barton and Loguidice to provide Albany County and 

its encompassing jurisdictions with an all-hazard mitigation plan that meets the requirements and 

approval of the Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) and the New York State 

Division of Homeland Security and Emergency Services (DHSES). A requirement of the plan is 

to include evaluation and analysis of high-hazard dams located within Albany County and the 

completion of “High Hazard Potential Dam” worksheets, and this service was not included in the 

previous agreement. The cost of the analysis and completion of the worksheets is $45,000 and 

will be paid out of the Green Bond, CAPIT-HHG4. The prior legislation approving the contract 

with Barton and Loguidice for their professional services is 23-290 and was approved on 

7/10/2023. 

 

If you should have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Daniel P. McCoy 

Albany County Executive 

 

 

 

cc:          Hon. Dennis Feeney, Majority Leader 

Hon. Frank Mauriello, Minority Leader 

Rebekah Kennedy, Majority Counsel 

James Curran, Minority Counsel 
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